HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, JUNE 25, 2019 - 7:30 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 7:30 p.m. with Selectmen Troy E. Garron, Thomas Millias and Gordon C. Andrews present.
The following business was discussed:

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The Board as well as those attending tonight’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

AGENDA

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously approved the Agenda for Tuesday, June 25th. 

MINUTES
Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to approve the regular session minutes of April 9, 2019 and May 7, 2019:
	Troy E. Garron
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	Abstained


Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved the following Selectmen Minutes:

Regular Session – May 28, 2019

AFFIRMED WARRANT AND COMMITMENTS

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously affirmed approval for the payment of the following warrant and commitments:
	Vendor Warrant
	# 114
	$ 26,014.85

	Ambulance Commitment

from 6/3/19 – 6/9/19
	FOR
	$ 44,183.11

	Ambulance Commitment

from 6/10/19 – 6/16/19
	FOR
	$   4,930.01


APPROVED WARRANTS 

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following warrants:

	Payroll Warrant
	# 115 
	$ 270,697.78

	Vendor Warrant
	# 116
	$ 138,054.44 


Selectmen Meeting – June 25, 2019




                                     Page 2

APPROVED SELECTMEN BILLS 

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following Selectmen bills:
	National Grid (service/Town Hall) ………………….................

ENGIE Resources (service/Town Hall) ………………………..

W.B. Mason (office supplies) .…………………………………

Attorney Lawrence P. Mayo (legal/May) ……………………...
Michael Gilman Esq. (legal/labor) ………………......................
	$    505.82
$    530.13
$      65.13
$ 4,034.38
$ 1,089.00


Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board voted as follows to approve payment of the following Selectmen bills:
	Troy E. Garron
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	Abstained


	Brooks & Derensis, P.C. (legal/May) ….....................................
KP Law, P.C. (legal/March & April) …………………………..
	$ 11,848.30
$   5,337.40


GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Reappointments

Suzanne Emerson (Agricultural Commission) and Tania Massa & Stacy Varao (Holidays in Halifax) have not responded to the McSherry’s requests as to whether they wish to be re-appointed.  
Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously reappointed the following individuals to the various Boards, Committees and Commissions and voted to disband the Zoning By-Law Committee: 

Agricultural Commission





Sheila O'Handley








Joanne Smith  




 
 

Beautification Committee 



Candace Kniffen




Gregory Cowan






Jeanne Kling 





Amy Troup 





Nancy Botelho 




Building Inspector Assistant
William Kelly 




Cable T.V. Advisory Committee
John Shiavone




Richard Wright





Cert Director 
Thomas Schindler 


 

Conservation Commission 


Kathy Evans


Christopher Hadorn 
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Council on Aging


Josephine Schofield     




                              

Forest Fire Warden
Jason Viveiros


 

       

Gas Inspector 
John F. O’Brien, Jr. 




Gas Inspector Assistant
Thomas Leary

 



HEMA Director
Jason Viveiros   





HEMA Deputy Director 
Joao Chaves





Historian 

Susan Basile

Historic District Commission  

John Shea




Historical Commission

 

Susan Basile




John Shea




Licensing Authority Agents
Chief Joao Chaves





Sgt. Theodore Benner



Sgt. William Caprio





Joseph Cushman





Patrick DeRoo




Albert Hingst





Robert McDonnell






Michelle McIntyre









Michael W. Schleiff









Ryan Simpson









Sgt. Patrick Sterling









Municipal & School Building Committee  

John Campbell


Robert Gaynor





O.C.P.C. Area Agency on Aging Committee 
Ellen Murphy
  




O.C.P.C. - Delegate 

John G. Mather
  




O.C.P.C. - Alternate 

Troy e. Garron
  




O.C.P.C. – Delegate at Large

Troy E. Garron
  



Parking Clerk
Pamela Adduci 
  



Plumbing Inspector
John F. O’Brien, Jr. 
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Plumbing Inspector Assistant
Thomas Leary
  
Police Matrons



Christine Callahan
  



Noreen Callahan 
  



Joy Firth
  


Maria Matthews-Forte
  


Susan Lawless
  




Antoinette Ross
  


Special Police Officers
David X. Acevich
  




Michael Boncariewski
  







Patrick Donnelly
  



Sealer of Weights & Measures
David Moore
  




Town Counsel 

Lawrence P. Mayo





Town Director of Cty. Co-Operative Ext. Service
Kozhaya Nessralla


Veterans’ Agent, Veteran’s Service Officer, Veterans’ Burial Agent 
Wilford C. Corey 





Veterans’ Agent - Assistant 
Steven Littlefield 





Wiring Inspector


Stephen Peterson



 

Wiring Inspector Assistant 

Dennis McManus





Zoning Board of Appeals 

Peter Parcellin

Line Item Transfers 

Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved the following line item transfers:
	FROM
	TO
	AMOUNT

	Park Wages

#01-543-5770
	Park Expense

#01-650-5534
	$      100.00

	Fire Wages – Full Time

#01-220-5115
	Fire Training Wages – Full Time

#01-221-5115
	$   3,000.00


Site Plan Review

The office received plans for Cled’s Tree Service for 450 Industrial Drive today therefore it is being carried over to the Board’s meeting on July 9th.  The Planning Board has requested comments by July 18th.
Ryan Kress – National Grid – Tree Cutting 

National Grid has indicated its interest in cutting trees within the Town’s right-of-way and on private property.  
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Working with NG and Steve Hayward, Seelig’s recommendation is that NG provide a list of specific trees and then the Board notify the abutters and/or property owners and hold a public hearing.  NG has indicated that trees on private property cannot be cut down without permission from the property owner but at least one property owner wants to be on the record at a selectmen’s meeting about his opposition to trees being cut on his property.  No action is needed from the BOS tonight and there is not public forum or hearing this evening about this. 
Arborist Ryan Kress, who works for National Grid, came in to give a brief explanation of what they will be doing.  He began by saying this is a trim program where they will be removing all the overhanging limbs that are above the power lines that are eight feet out from the lines.  Any trees that are too close to the line within the eight feet will be removed so that they cannot continue to grow into the line.  Any tree that will be destroyed by doing this will be removed because they probably will not live long term in that state.  
Kress said the work will be done on Elm, Hudson, Oak and a small section of Route 36 (up to the water treatment plant) although other circuits may be done in the future.  
Garron asked how close to telephone wires does the tree have to be before they have to cut the whole tree down?  Kress said they are trying not to leave trees where the top of the tree needs to be cut off or have to shave half the tree.  Depending on the way the tree grows will depend on if they will be taking down the entire tree.  The trees that are most impacted are within 12 to 14 feet of the power lines.  
Millias said that in some cases they will be dealing with homeowners and Kress said they have walked the road and figured out what trees the program would affect.  Homeowners have bene notified of the trees in question and paperwork has been left explaining what they will be doing for them to sign off on.  They are asked if they want the wood and if not, National Grid will take it.  Doing this work will reduce the amount of outages.  
Garron asked Hayward if he had any comments and he said he drove around with Kress and agrees one hundred percent with the trees they want to trim and cut.  
A public hearing will be scheduled for a later date and abutters will be notified. 

SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS

Pole Hearing – Thompson & Pratt St.  – Simon Yeung – National Grid Representative
At 7:45 p.m., the Board convened a public hearing for the purpose of considering the joint petition submitted by Verizon New England, Inc. and Massachusetts Electric Company to place to place two (2) new stub poles (Stub Pole 87-84 & Stub Pole 5-84) at the junction of Pratt Street and Thompson Street.  Abutters were notified via regular mail at least seven days prior to the hearing.
Present for the hearing was Simon Yeung, Engineer from National Grid, to answer any questions the Board or abutters had.  He stated that these poles need to put up due to the work they are doing for the solar farm on River Street.  
Millias asked if the poles were going to be put on town property and Yeung said yes.  Abutter David Fonseca of 76 Pratt Street questioned that because it appears from the drawing, he received with the pole hearing notification, that it was going to be on his property and said that a pole has already been put up.  Yeung said the pole was going to be on town property.  Garron asked if he had any pictures and Fonseca said no.  Garron asked Yeung when he needed this approved by and he said sooner than later. 
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to continue the pole hearing to July 9th at 7:55 p.m.
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It was then suggested seeing that it was still light out that Yeung could go out to the site with Fonseca and take a look at what has been done and then come back.  Yeung was more than willing to do that. 
GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS

Fire Department Study Committee

John Pesa, one of the members of the Fire Department Study Committee, has asked if the Committee needed to continue to exist.  With that being said the Board decided not to reappoint the members of this committee.  

Lakeville Animal Shelter - Cost of Boarding

The office received a letter from Lakeville Animal Shelter stating that if the Town sends a dog under quarantine to the Lakeville Animal Shelter (this usually happens only if the Town does not have an owner for a dog), then the Town pays the costs not the owner.  No action needed is needed from the BOS, just an FYI.

Uber/Lyft Fee Distribution

Halifax will receive close to $300 in this annual distribution.  The Highway Department just needs to spend it on a particular item even if it is patching material and not a specific road project. 

Franklin Street Speeding Problem

Steve Littlefield wrote to Police Chief Chaves concerning speeding issues on Franklin Street.  He recommended that a 30-mph sign be placed for westbound/northbound traffic and some cutting of brush along the shoulder.  Chief Chaves concurred about the speed limit sign but it needs to be one of the specially marked “Thickly Settled/30 mph” signs that the Town has developed.  Seelig recommends that the Board ask the Highway Surveyor to install such a sign at that location and to cut down brush along the Town’s right-of-way in order to create better sight lines.  Garorn asked Hayward if he had any problem doing this and he said no and that he has talked with Littlefield.  

LeBlanc Dog Hearing - Gia
It appears that Mr. LeBlanc did not appeal the Board’s decision therefore the Board should close the file.

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to close the dog hearing file regarding Gia, owned by Richard LeBlanc.  
Wilson Dog Hearing - Rufus

Hearing is Friday, July 12th at 9 a.m.

SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS

Country Club Revocation Hearing – Fuel Storage Permit

The Collector’s office is working with Halifax Investments to resolve some issues regarding real estate taxes for the parcel on Fairway Drive.  Seelig recommends continuing the hearing to Tuesday, July 9 at 7:40 pm.

Moved by Andrews and second by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to continue the revocation hearing for Halifax Country Club to Tuesday, July 9th at 7:40 p.m. 
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GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
School Project- Doors, Windows & Siding

Habeeb and Associates has approved Change Order #2 from Mabrian Construction for $43,240.35.  This should close out this part of the project.  Seelig recommends approval of the change order contingent upon approval from Vertex, the Town’s Owner project Manager.
Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously approved the change order contingent upon approval from Vertex. 

School Project Fire Suppression

There have been additional charges (not change orders) for this project due to the office trailer.  Granite City billed the Town $201.39 for wiring, which was approved by Seelig.  Weekly review sessions will be occurring on Wednesdays at 1:30 p.m.

407 South Street

Materna and Hayward worked together to fill a cesspit that is on the property.
Planning Board Meeting w/ Post Office - Mailbox Kiosk

Members of the Planning Board should be meeting with representatives of the USPS in the near future about the issue of the mailbox kiosks.  Seelig will continue to check in on this. 

Police Department – Officer McIntyre Staying On

After submitting a letter of resignation (dated June 11, 2019) Officer McIntyre has decided to stay with the Halifax Police Department.  
HOPS & the Library Parking Lot

Library Director Jean Gallant’s has asked that there be a discussion about the parking lot given the popularity of HOPS.  This has been placed on the agenda for July 9th.  A note has been sent out to all departments along with HOPS inviting them to attend and discuss this matter.

Contract - Waste Management 

Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to accept the amended one-year contract between the Town of Halifax and Waste Management.
In Season Restaurant d/b/a Name Change
The change in the d/b/a name for the In Seasons Restaurant from BR’s Monponsett to Lakeside Villa has been approved by ABCC.  

Planning Board/ZBA - 395 Plymouth Street
The Planning Board would like to employ Town Counsel to file an appeal of the Zoning Board of Appeals decision on 395 Plymouth Street (Petition #886) as the applicant has not filed a site plan with the Planning Board nor has the PB approved a site plan.  In addition, the Planning Board is citing Section 203-4 concerning the Board of Health requirements.  Rather than spend money on two attorneys, Seelig recommends that the Planning Board seek a determination from the Zoning Enforcement Officer as to whether a site plan is necessary (land use counsel has indicated that a site plan, whether filed or approved, is not necessary for a special permit).  
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This is complicated because Seelig imagines the Building Inspector Piccirilli will bounce it back to the BOS because there would be appearance of a conflict of interest given all the legal matter and everything else that has happened within the last few months in which the BOS would need to appoint a special ZEO, which Seelig could find someone should the Board want him to.  
Selectmen Andrews brought up the 20-day appeal and Seelig said he does not think they made a case and that ZBA had hearings for a number of months and is not sure if the PB ever a went to the ZBA with their concerns.  Seelig further said that they have every opportunity to do so as they get notification of the hearings.  As for the towns finances it would have made better sense for the PB to have brought them up during the hearing process and then we could have gotten answers from Land Use Counsel as they have been working on this issue in terms of the petition with the ZBA. 
Selectmen Andrews said that he went to the last meeting and the question was whether or not taking down the building was on the approved site plan because they changed what the requirements were.  Millias asked if he was talking about the chicken coop or the edge of the building encroaching on someone else’s property and he said the building that was encroaching.  Millias did not know how that impacts the site plan and Seelig said if it does impact the site plan then it is the question whether this site plan is needed.  The ZEO can make that determination and if it is then applicant will be required to go to the Planning Board and get site plan approval.  
Seelig said they could still file the appeal if the Board approves it as they have jurisdiction over the law account and filing case in court and given what we have been through lately he cannot recommend seeing as the PB had the opportunity to voice their concerns at the hearing not to mention PB had posted meeting for the 6th & 20th and discussed it both times but failed to put anything in those meeting agendas.  Even the agenda that is up for this Thursday does not have full information it simply says appeal the farmhouse at 395 Plymouth Street.  There really is not much information as to what they are appealing.  Seelig further said that individuals on this Board have been adamant about us spending money.  We had the opportunity to spend less money beforehand and the towns people have been clear that they want to see boards and committees working jointly.  Yes, they may disagree but there needs to be communication.  One committee does not want to communicate when they have the opportunity to do so but then wants to spend money on legal counsel.  Seelig’s point is if the site plan is the crux of the issue that is not what allegedly is being appealed by the PB and what they are appealing is that a site plan is needed before a special permit is issued.  
Selectmen Andrews said except for the fact the site plan is part of the special permit.  Seelig said they are two separate things, separate sections, separate boards and committee making those decisions.  Selectmen Andrews said when you have approved site plans it is part of the special permit and Millias said only if they are incorporated. 
Garron said that we all work for the Town and these committees work for the benefit of the town in a positive way.  If we have two boards who can’t communicate without going to court, he asked then why we have them.  Garron would not vote tonight for legal services until the two boards have met and discussed things.  Millias could not justify spending any money.
Gordon A. Andrews, member of the PB, asked if someone could read that zoning by law because he thinks they need it prior to, and it is in the words.  For Town Counsel says this and that he does not see that in writing from Town Counsel.  Seelig said that he has seen it an PB had every opportunity to bring these issues up before and consult with Land Use Counsel during this process if they felt it was important.  
Troup, member of the Planning Board, said that they did bring it up and they asked the secretary of the PB to write a letter to send to the zoning Board and it was a unanimous decision of the PB because the by-law does state that you need an expansion of the special permit you need a site plan and it is clear as day.  
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Seelig asked when was the letter sent to ZBA and Troup said it hadn’t been sent she didn’t send it.  Seelig said June 11th they had already made the decision so Planning Board is sending a letter after the fact and again his point is that suddenly this issue appears.  Seelig asked Garron to ask the chair of the ZBA when the original request was.  Bert Gaynor, Chair of the ZBA, said that it has been months if not close to a year that this has been going on.  Seelig pointed out that is has been going on for at least a year and that ZBA notifies the Planning Board of their hearings and requests for special permits hence the PB had every opportunity to go to the hearings, to send emails and/or letters to the ZBA stating that they think there is an issue.
Troup said that she believes it is a by-law and should see that and know that they need to request it as part of the entire package.  She said that she new to this but was at a meeting in April, before she was a PB member, where it was granted the special permit and she stood up and said something about it then.  It doesn’t matter when it caught it is called a law it’s called the by-law and it says it straight in it.  
BOS Andrews said the problem with that particular application was there were a number of changes; such as where the building was and which lot it was on.  Gaynor said that 18 inches of the building was on the next-door neighbor’s property and the applicant agreed to raze that portion of the building but then it turned out the BI could not issue a permit to raze that building because it was basically on someone else’s property.  The applicant then had to go to the abutter to get permission to issue the permit to raze that portion of the addition.   
Again, Seelig said that Land Use Council said that it is not necessary that a site plan is not necessary for a special permit.  The applicant still has the ability if it is necessary to get a site plan according to the determination from the ZEO to get one.  
Garron said at this time there is no document here to say what is a site plan and what not a site plan.  There has been no meeting between the PB and the ZBA to try and resolve this issue and it was very plain at Town Meeting that people did not want us to spend any more money on lawyer fees and here we are two town committees causing us to spend money.  He suggested that the two committees meet and discuss this issue and if agreement cannot be made then we go from there. 
Troup said it is in the by-laws Chapter 167.  Garron said a copy has not been brought with anyone and she said she could show him which he said okay. 

Gordon A. Andrews asked what the procedure is to use Town Counsel and Garron said they would have to go through the BOS as they are responsible for the legal fees.  Then Andrews said that he is hearing that Seelig has been able to use town counsel freely, but the PB isn’t.  Seelig said the Board had given freedom to use counsel for land use purposes but a lawsuit is different as it is a different category.  
Gordon A. Andrews then asked if PB has freedom to use town counsel for land use and Seelig said yes they do and they (PB) have done that in the past along with the BOH, ZBA and Conservation using land counsel but not for lawsuits.  Under the towns own by-laws, the BOS is in charge of whether or not a lawsuit is going to be allowed.  If we are defending one it is a different situation but for the town to take action in court as a plaintiff that is up to the BOS.  Andrews asked if they could have town counsel at their next meeting and not have to ask the BOS and Seelig said yes.  
Gaynor said that is has been past practice of the ZBA to pick up the phone and talk with the PB. 
Troup again said that they did ask that a letter be sent and did not think it was going to be anything like a lawsuit as she wouldn’t want that.  She just wanted a letter to ZBA so that they could talk about it due to the by-law.  Seelig said the letter from the PB states:
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Planning Board is requesting that it would like to employ Town Counsel to file an appeal for petition #886.

Seelig said that is a lawsuit.  PB member Andrews asked what was the date of the letter and he said June 24th.   Andrews said that they voted the seconded meeting back to send the letter. 
Selectmen Andrews said the section of the by-law that they are talking about site plan requirements is 167-28 says:

no permits shall be granted for any commercial industrial business institutional or apartment multi-dwelling municipal or school building or public utility structure and none of the above classes of structures shall be constructed or externally enlarged and no such use shall be expanded or established an existing building or lot not therefore used as such purposes except in the conformity with the site plan bearing the endorsement of the approval of the Planning Board. 
Millias said that it still does not reference whether get a special permit prior or after. 

Seelig said if a site plan is needed then his recommendation to the PB is to ask for a determination from the ZEO.
Gaynor said that there is no external expansion of the building.
Seelig said that if the determination is a site plan is needed then applicant cannot get a building permit with out getting site plan approval.  Garron and Millias thought this made the most sense at this point.

Andrews said like Seelig stated you need to appoint a ZEO.
Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to have Seelig purse finding a Zoning Enforcement Officer to have him make a determination as to whether a site plan is necessary for 395 Plymouth Street.  
Seelig will make sure that this induvial has had no interaction or business or otherwise with members of the BOS the current building inspector members of the ZBA and PB.   
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS
Reappointment - Finance Committee - Melinda Tarsi 

The following vote was taken to re-appoint Melinda Tarsi to the Finance Committee; term to expire June 15, 2022:

	Selectmen Chairman
	Troy E. Garron
	Yes

	Finance Committee Member
	Leonard Teceno
	Yes

	Moderator
	Dennis Carman
	Yes 


Simon Yeung - National Grid Representative
Yeung came back to let the BOS know that Pole #5-84 had already been installed.  The resident at 76 Pratt Street was happy with the location of the pole.  

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously reconsidered not to continue the pole hearing and to approve the location of Pole 5-84 as presented by National Grid. 
GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Fireworks Committee Jurisdiction over Town Property for June 29th
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously granted permission to the Halifax in Lights Committee the use of the following locations for the activities to be held on Saturday, June 29th:
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· Town Hall parking lot.

· Halifax Elementary School property and Holmes Public Library for fireworks display, vendors, music, parking for vehicles and use of outside electrical outlets for evening activities.

· Town parking lots for evening fireworks parking.

Use of Athletic Fields for Adult Field Day

Andrews was asking what the procedure and the liability of the town for an adult field day.  Seelig suggested contacting Dick Steele, Director of Youth & Rec. to get some dates.  Andrews also asked should they have the participants sign waivers and Seelig said that it would be helpful to have them but stated that we have people using HOPS and we don’t have them sign waivers.  Garron did not see any issues.  Andrews then asked about signs and Seelig said for that the BOS would have to approve.  
Vacation Carryover for Town Administrator

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to allow the Town Administrator, Charlie Seelig, to carry over eighty (80) hours of vacation time accrued previous to July 1, 2018, from FY2019 to FY2020.
Fieldstone Farms Consent Agreement

Millias would like to carryover to the BOS next meeting as he has not had a chance to look at it.

Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to carry this over to their next meeting on July 9th. 
Wal-Mart Delivery Hours 
It has been confirmed that deliveries are to be made from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.  Planning Board had written to them previously.  Seelig will follow up.  
Chapter 40B Country Club Estates Local Housing Partnership Meeting

Seelig asked Millias if he was interested in him setting up a meeting for him (Millias) to meet with John McKeown (Housing Authority Director) regarding the above topic.  Millias was fine with that.  
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENTS
Cemetery Superintendent Hayward – Lowering Device for Cemetery

Hayward was here this evening requesting to purchase a lowering device for the cemetery.  He stated that the existing one is old - they have tightened it, but they are at a point that someone could get injured.  Hayward has received estimates from two vendors both coming in at the same price.  He is going to keep the old one for spare parts.  He added that there is enough money in the Lots & Grave account to purchase this.  
Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously authorized the expenditure of Lots & Graves funds for the purpose of purchasing a lowering device for cemetery use.
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GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Contract with SOLitude
Moved by Andrews and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to accept the contract between the town of Halifax and SOLitude Lake Management for the alum treatment of West & East Monponsett Pond and mussel survey for East Monponsett Pond.
EXECUTIVE SESSION
Moved by Millias and seconded by Andrews, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session at 9:00 p.m. to discuss Waterman Grievances & claims (HEO wage, release of personal file documents, 2-week suspension & termination), Negotiations Patrol Officers and Halifax v. Marble - under G.L. c.30A, §21(a)(3) to discuss strategy with respect to litigation regarding Town of Halifax, by and through its Building Commissioner v. Lawrence J. Marble Trustee of the Elbram Realty Trust, et al.; Land Court, Case No. 18 MISC 000682-HPS:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes


Seelig read: as discussing strategy with respect to litigation in an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the litigating position of the Town.
Garron announced that no statement would be made at the end of the Executive Session and the Board would not reconvene in open session.

--------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 9:43 p.m.: 
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Yes


MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 9:43 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Gordon C. Andrews 
Clerk
/pjm
